
TOWN BOARD
GARNERVILLE, NY
MAY 23, 2016

The Town Board of the Town of Haverstraw met at a Regular Meeting on Monday, May 23, 
2016, at 8:00 p.m. in the Meeting Room of the Town Hall, One Rosman Road, Garnerville, New 
York.

The meeting was opened with the Pledge of Allegiance. 

On Roll Call the following members answered to their names:

Supervisor Howard T. Phillips, Jr. 
Councilman Isidro Cancel 
Councilman Vincent J. Gamboli 
Councilman John J. Gould 
Councilman Hector L. Soto 

ADOPTION OF MINUTES

236-16 ADOPTION OF MINUTES -  TOWN BOARD MEETING MINUTES OF 
APRIL 25, 2016 and TOWN BOARD MEETING MINUTES OF MAY 9, 2016 as submitted 
by the Town Clerk and on motion by Councilman Soto, seconded by Councilman Gould, were 
unanimously adopted. 

PAYMENT OF BILLS

Councilman Cancel offered the following resolution, which was seconded by 
Councilman Gamboli, and on roll call unanimously adopted.

237-16 RESOLVED, that  bills  numbered  1466  through  1667  in  the  amount  of 
$493,830.82 and Highway bills numbered 244 through 266 in the  amount  of  $36,702.71 
audited at this meeting, be and they are hereby paid.

ACCEPTANCE OF REPORTS

Councilman Gamboli offered the following resolution, which was seconded by 
Councilman Gould, and on roll call unanimously adopted.

238-16 RESOLVED,  that  the  police  department  activity  report  for  the  month  of 
December  2015  and  the  police  department  activity  report  for  the  year  of  2015 have  been 
submitted and are hereby accepted.

CONTINUATION OF PUBLIC HEARING -   ADOPTION OF LOCAL LAW NO. 1 - 2016

The Town Board of the Town of Haverstraw held a Public Hearing on Monday, May 23, 2016 at 
8:05 p.m. in the Meeting Room of the Town Hall, One Rosman Road, Garnerville, New York.

On Roll Call the following members answered to their names

Supervisor Howard T. Phillips, Jr.
Councilman Isidro Cancel
Councilman Vincent J. Gamboli
Councilman John J. Gould 
Councilman Hector L. Soto

Supervisor Phillips announced that this is a continuation of a Public Hearing that was 
being held to consider adopting a local law amending the Town Code of the Town of Haverstraw, 
Chapter 72 entitled, “Dogs”.

The Town Clerk read proof of publication and presented the Affidavit of Publication to 
the Board.
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PRESENTATION BY GEORGE BEHN, BUILDING INSPECTOR

George Behn, Building Inspector stated that this local law is being adopted because the 
current law needed clarification regarding backyard poultry. The New York State Agriculture and 
Markets  Law says  that  there  are  over  one  hundred and forty diseases  that  are  attributed  to 
backyard poultry. We have also received numerous complaints regarding this matter.

BOARD MEMBERS

No comment.

PUBLIC PARTICIPATION

Supervisor Phillips stated to let the record note that no public comment was offered.

CLOSE PUBLIC HEARING

239-16 On motion by Councilman Soto and seconded by Councilman Gould, 
unanimously adopted, the Public Hearing was closed.

ADOPT RESOLUTION

Councilman Cancel offered the following resolution, which was seconded by
Councilman Gould, and on roll call unanimously adopted.

240-16 RESOLVED, that the Town Board of the Town of Haverstraw, does hereby
adopt the Local Law No. 1 of 2016 to amend Chapter 72 to the Town Code of the Town of 
Haverstraw entitled, “DOGS.”

                                                                     
KAREN L. BULLEY
Town Clerk

PUBLIC HEARING - MS4 ANNUAL REPORT FOR THE YEAR 2015-2016

The Town Board of the Town of Haverstraw held a Public Hearing on Monday, May 23, 2016 at 
8:10 p.m. in the Meeting Room of the Town Hall, One Rosman Road, Garnerville, New York.

On Roll Call the following members answered to their names

Supervisor Howard T. Phillips, Jr.
Councilman Isidro Cancel
Councilman Vincent J. Gamboli
Councilman John J. Gould 
Councilman Hector L. Soto

Supervisor  Phillips stated  that  the  purpose  of  this  Public  Hearing  is  to  discuss  any 
comments and suggestions regarding the MS4 Annual Report for the Year 2015-2016, which has 
been  prepared  pursuant  to  the  New  York  State  Department  of  Environmental  Conservation 
SPDES General Permit for Storm Water Discharges from Municipal Separate Sewer Systems 
(MSRS).

The Town Clerk read proof of publication and presented the Affidavit of Publication to 
the Board.
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PRESENTATION BY COSIMO PAGANO, PE

Cosimo Pagano, PE stated that the MS4 Annual Report is required under DEC 
regulations. The report has been prepared and is ready for submission.

BOARD MEMBERS

No comments.

PUBLIC PARTICIPATION

Supervisor Phillips stated to let the record note that no public comment was offered.

CLOSE HEARING

241-16 On  motion  by  Councilman  Gould  and  seconded  by  Councilman  Gamboli, 
unanimously adopted, the Public Hearing was closed.

ADOPT 2015-2016 MS4 REPORT

Councilman Cancel offered the following resolution, which was seconded by
Councilman Soto, and on roll call unanimously adopted.

242-16 RESOLVED, that the Town Board of the Town of Haverstraw, does hereby
accept the MS4 Annual Report for the Year 2015-2016.

                                                                     
KAREN L. BULLEY
Town Clerk

AWARD OF RFP NO. 17-2016 – DEEP TINE AERATION - GOLF COURSE GREENS

Councilman Gamboli offered the following resolution, which was seconded by 
Councilman Cancel, and on roll call unanimously adopted.

243-16 RESOLVED, THAT ONE (1) RFP WAS SUBMITTED TO CHRISTOPHER 
DYROFF, GREENSKEEPER, TO PROVIDE DEEP TINE AERATION TO THE TOWN 
OF HAVERSTRAW GOLF COURSE GREENS, AND BE IT FURTHER

RESOLVED, THAT THE TOWN BOARD OF THE TOWN HAVERSTRAW DOES 
HEREBY AWARD RFP NO. 17 - 2016 FOR DEEP TINE AERATION OF THE GREENS 
FOR  THE  PHILIP J.  ROTELLA GOLF COURSE IN  AUGUST 2016  TO DRYJECT 
NORTH EAST, LLC OF CARMEL, NEW YORK, THE SOLE SUPPLIER, AT A PRICE 
OF $3,990.00.

AWARD OF RFP NO. 18 - 2016 – AERIFICATION - GOLF COURSE

Councilman Cancel offered the following resolution, which was seconded by 
Councilman Gould, and on roll call unanimously adopted.

244-16 RESOLVED, THAT ONE (1) RFP WAS SUBMITTED TO CHRISTOPHER 
DYROFF, GREENSKEEPER, TO AERATE GREENS WITH HOLLOW TINES
TO THE TOWN OF HAVERSTRAW GOLF COURSE FOR THE 2016 GOLF SEASON, 
AND BE IT FURTHER

RESOLVED, THAT THE TOWN BOARD OF THE TOWN HAVERSTRAW DOES 
HEREBY AWARD RFP NO. 18-2016 FOR AERATION OF THE GREENS FOR 
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THE PHILIP J. ROTELLA GOLF COURSE IN AUGUST 2016 TO DRYJECT NORTH 
EAST,  LLC  OF CARMEL,  NEW YORK,  THE  SOLE  SUPPLIER,  AT A PRICE  OF 
$3,990.00.

AWARD OF RFQ NO.13- 2016 – SODIUM HYPOCHLORITE - 12.5 - 15% (CHLORINE), 
AT BOWLINE POINT PARK

Councilman Soto offered the following resolution, which was seconded by 
Councilman Gould, and on roll call unanimously adopted.

245-16 RESOLVED,  THAT  THREE  (3)  REQUEST  FOR  QUOTES  WERE 
SUBMITTED  TO  MICHAEL F.  COTIER,  DIRECTOR  OF  PARKS,  FOR  SODIUM 
HYPOCHLORITE - 12.5 - 15% (CHLORINE), AT BOWLINE POINT PARK, AND BE IT 
FURTHER

RESOLVED, THAT THE TOWN BOARD OF THE TOWN OF HAVERSTRAW 
DOES HEREBY AWARD THE RFQ TO NEW HAVEN CHLOR-ALKALI DBA KREVIT 
& COMPANY. OF NEW HAVEN, CONNETICUT, THE LOWEST QUOTE, AT A COST 
OF $.095 PER GALLON DELIVERED.

ESTABLISHMENT OF PETTY CASH – CASHIER DRAWER AT BOWLINE PARK

Councilman Gould offered the following resolution, which was seconded by 
Councilman Soto, and on roll call unanimously adopted.

246-16 RESOLVED, THAT A PETTY CASH FUND DRAWER NOT TO EXCEED 
THE SUM OF $300.00 BE AND IT IS HEREBY ESTABLISHED FOR THE CASHIER 
DRAWER AT BOWLINE PARK FOR THE 2016 SUMMER SEASON.

AGREEMENT  BETWEEN  THE  TOWN  OF  HAVERSTRAW  AND  ATZL, 
NASHER & ZIGLER, P.C.

Councilman Gamboli offered the following resolution, which was seconded by 
Councilman Cancel, and on roll call unanimously adopted.

247-16 RESOLVED,  THAT  BASED  UPON  THE  RECOMMENDATION  OF 
PATRICK BRADY, THE TOWN BOARD OF THE TOWN OF HAVERSTRAW HEREBY 
AUTHORIZES THE SUPERVISOR TO ENTER INTO AN AGREEMENT WITH ATZL, 
NASHER & ZIGLER,  P.C.  OF NEW CITY,  NEW YORK FOR THE PURPOSES OF 
PROVIDING  SURVEYING  SERVICES  FOR  THE  TOPOGRAPHICAL SURVEY OF 
ROSMAN  ROAD  DRAINAGE  CREEK  FROM  ROSMAN  ROAD  TO  CRESCENT 
DRIVE AT A COST NOT TO EXCEED $4,775.00.

AGREEMENT BETWEEN THE TOWN OF HAVERSTRAW AND FIREWORKS 
EXTRAVAGANZA

Councilman Cancel offered the following resolution, which was seconded by 
Councilman Soto, and on roll call unanimously adopted.

248-16 RESOLVED,  THAT  THE  TOWN  BOARD  OF  THE  TOWN  OF 
HAVERSTRAW DOES HEREBY AUTHORIZE THE SUPERVISOR TO ENTER INTO 
AN  AGREEMENT WITH FIREWORKS  EXTRAVAGANZA,  OF ROCHELLE PARK, 
NEW JERSEY FOR THE PURPOSE OF PROVIDING A FIREWORKS DISPLAY ON 
SATURDAY,  JULY 2,  2016,  WITH  A RAIN  DATE  OF SUNDAY,  JULY 3,  2016,  AT 
BOWLINE POINT PARK, AND BE IT FURTHER
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RESOLVED, THAT THE COST OF SAID AGREEMENT SHALL NOT EXCEED 
$52,000.

INCREASE CAPITAL PROJECT- RECREATIONAL PIER AT BOWLINE POINT PARK

Councilman Soto offered the following resolution, which was seconded by 
Councilman Cancel, and on roll call unanimously adopted.

249-16 RESOLVED,  THAT  THE  TOWN  BOARD  OF  THE  TOWN  OF 
HAVERSTRAW HEREBY APPROVES AN INCREASE IN THE CAPITAL PROJECT 
FOR  RECREATION  PIER  AT  BOWLINE  POINT  PARK  IN  THE  AMOUNT  OF 
$11,000.00  WHICH  WILL  BE  FUNDED  BY  GENERAL  FUND  AS  INTERFUND 
TRANSFER.

RETAINER AGREEMENT WITH MERCEDES GREENLEAF, NURSE AND TOWN OF 
HAVERSTRAW

Councilman Cancel offered the following resolution, which was seconded by 
Councilman Gamboli, and on roll call unanimously adopted.

250-16 RESOLVED,  THAT  THE  TOWN  BOARD  OF  THE  TOWN  OF 
HAVERSTRAW  DOES  HEREBY  RETAIN  THE  SERVICES  OF  MERCEDES 
GREENLEAF OF GARNERVILLE, NEW YORK AS A NURSING CONSULTANT TO 
REVIEW THE  2016  DAY CAMP APPLICATIONS,  AS  PER  ROCKLAND  COUNTY 
HEALTH DEPARTMENT RULES, FOR THE TOWN OF HAVERSTRAW’S DAY CAMP 
PROGRAM AT A PAY RATE OF $40.00 PER HOUR.

AWARD OF BID NO. 7 - 2016 BUS TRANSPORTATION SUMMER RECREATION 
PROGRAM 2016

Councilman Gamboli offered the following resolution, which was seconded by 
Councilman Soto, and on roll call unanimously adopted.

251-16 RESOLVED,  THAT  UPON  THE  RECOMMENDATION  OF  HOWIE 
TIELL,  DIRECTOR  OF THE  TOWN  OF HAVERSTRAW SUMMER  RECREATION 
PROGRAM, AND THE BIDS HAVING BEEN FOUND IN ORDER BY THE TOWN 
ATTORNEY, THE TOWN BOARD OF THE TOWN OF HAVERSTRAW DOES HEREBY 
AWARD  THE  BID  FOR  THE  BUS  TRANSPORTATION  FOR  THE  TOWN  OF 
HAVERSTRAW  SUMMER  RECREATION  PROGRAM  2016  TO  HAVERSTRAW 
TRANSIT, INC. OF HAVERSTRAW, NEW YORK, THE SOLE BIDDER, AT DAILY BUS 
ROUTES OF $181.00 PER DAY AND SPECIAL TRIPS AS MENTIONED IN THE BID 
SPECIFICATIONS.

REJECTION OF BID NO. 6 – 2016 – SUPPLY AND DELIVER A NEW 2016 4-WHEEL 
DRIVE, 5 PASSENGER VEHICLE FOR THE TOWN OF HAVERSTRAW

Councilman Cancel offered the following resolution, which was seconded by 
Councilman Soto, and on roll call unanimously adopted.

252-16 RESOLVED, THE TOWN BOARD OF HAVERSTRAW DOES HEREBY 
REJECT BID NO. 6 – 2016 TO SUPPLY AND DELIVER A NEW 2016 4-WHEEL, 5 
PASSENGER VEHICLE FOR THE TOWN OF HAVERSTRAW.

TOWN BOARD
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ADVERTISE TO REBID - BID NO. 8 – 2016 – SUPPLY AND DELIVER A NEW 2016 
4WHEEL DRIVE, 5 PASSENGER VEHICLE FOR THE TOWN OF 

HAVERSTRAW

Councilman Gamboli offered the following resolution, which was seconded by 
Councilman Gould, and on roll call unanimously adopted.

253-16 RESOLVED,  THAT  THE  TOWN  CLERK  BE  AND  SHE  HEREBY  IS 
AUTHORIZED TO PUBLISH A NOTICE TO BIDDERS THAT SEALED PROPOSALS 
WILL BE RECEIVED AT HER OFFICE AT ONE ROSMAN ROAD, GARNERVILLE, 
NEW YORK, UP TO AND INCLUDING 10:00 A.M. ON THURSDAY, JUNE 9, 2016, FOR 
THE RECEIPT OF BIDS TO SUPPLY AND DELIVER A NEW 2016 4-WHEEL DRIVE, 5 
PASSENGER  VEHICLE  FOR  THE  TOWN  OF HAVERSTRAW,  IN  ACCORDANCE 
WITH THE SPECIFICATIONS ON FILE IN THE OFFICE OF THE TOWN CLERK, 
COPIES OF WHICH, TOGETHER WITH FORM OF PROPOSAL, MAY BE OBTAINED 
AT HER OFFICE.  THE TOWN RESERVES THE RIGHT TO REJECT ANY AND ALL 
BIDS. BIDS RECEIVED LATER THAN THE DATE AND TIME SPECIFIED WILL NOT 
BE CONSIDERED AND WILL BE RETURNED TO THE BIDDER UNOPENED. ALL 
BIDDERS MUST FILE A STATEMENT OF NON-COLLUSION WITH THEIR BIDS.

AWARD OF RFQ NO. 14-2016 – BOWLINE 2016 SUMMER STAFF SHIRTS

Councilman Soto offered the following resolution, which was seconded by 
Councilman Gamboli, and on roll call unanimously adopted.

254-16 RESOLVED, THAT REQUEST FOR QUOTES WERE SUBMITTED TO 
MICHAEL COTIER, PARKS DIRECTOR FOR BOWLINE SUMMER STAFF SHIRTS 
FOR THE 2016 SEASON, AND BE IT FURTHER

RESOLVED, THAT THE TOWN BOARD OF THE TOWN OF HAVERSTRAW 
DOES  HEREBY  AWARD  THE  RFQ  TO  HOLLYWOOD  SCREEN  PRINTING  OF 
POMONA, NEW YORK, THE LOWEST QUOTE, AT A PRICE OF $1,477.50.

RESOLUTION REGARDING VERIZON STRIKE

The following resolution was offered and unanimously adopted by all of the Town Board 
Members.

255-16 WHEREAS, the Town Board of the Town of Haverstraw wishes to 
convey to Verizon Corporation its strong desire that both parties work together to 
reach an agreement with the telecommunication workers of America and Verizon 
employees. And,

WHEREAS,  the  greatness  of  America  has  always  been  its  ability  to 
compromise and to work together for the better good of all  parties involved to 
insure that America remains strong both financially and economically. and,

WHEREAS,  Verizon has built  one of the most  successful  and profitable 
telecommunication  corporations  in  the  world  through  its  employees  ingenuity, 
determination and willpower. and,
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WHEREAS,  the  reputation  and  prestige  of  the  Verizon  Corporation  has 
grown and prospered because of the dedication and commitment of its staff and 
employees  to  their  expressed  goal  of  making  Verizon  the  most  successful 
telecommunication corporation in the world. and,

WHEREAS,  if  it  were  not  for  the  American  work  ethic,  the  American 
economy, and the safety that the United States provides to all of its businesses and 
citizens,  Verizon  Corporation  would  not  have  been  able  to  succeed  to  the 
prominent business status that it has attained in the world economy today. and,

WHEREAS,  good jobs and high quality telecommunications services are 
crucial to ensure a thriving middle class and to the economic well-being of our 
community, state and country. and,

WHEREAS,  the  Town  Board  recognizes  that  profits  are  crucial  to  any 
successful  business,  however  equally  important  is  the  responsibility  of  a 
corporation to its employees to provide fair wages, health care, retirement, etc. for 
those employees who have ensured that Verizon could succeed in accomplishing 
these vast profits. and,

WHEREAS, the  outsourcing  of  jobs  to  foreign  countries  has  had 
detrimental  consequences to  the American economy, middle class  and workers. 
And,

WHEREAS,  to  make  America  great  again  we  need  corporations  whose 
foundation has been the American worker and Management cemented together in 
an unbreakable bond and forged in the fire of competition over the centuries to 
come to protect the security of all its employees from the Chief Executive Officer 
to entry level positions. Now, therefore be it resolved 

That the Haverstraw Town Board calls upon Verizon Corporation to resolve 
these negotiations in a fair and equitable manner with its employees, and 

Furthermore, copies of this memorializing resolution will be forwarded by 
the Town Clerk to Governor Andrew Cuomo, Senator Charles Schumer, Senator 
William  Larkin,  Congresswoman  Nita  Lowey,  Assemblyman  Zebrowski, 
Legislator Jay Hood and Legislator Michael Grant.

SCHEDULE PUBLIC HEARING – TO HEAR ALL COMMENTS AND SUGGESTIONS 
REGARDING THE PROPERTY LOCATED AT 20 MOUNTAIN VIEW LANE, 

GARNERVILLE, NY 10923

Councilman Gould offered the following resolution, which was seconded by 
Councilman Gamboli, and on roll call unanimously adopted.

256-16 RESOLVED,  THAT  THE  TOWN  BOARD  OF  THE  TOWN  OF 
HAVERSTRAW  PURSUANT TO CHAPTER 127-31 OF THE TOWN CODE OF THE 
TOWN OF HAVERSTRAW DOES  HEREBY SCHEDULE A PUBLIC  HEARING TO 
HEAR ALL COMMENTS AND SUGGESTIONS REGARDING THE PROPERTY 
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LOCATED AT 20 MOUNTAIN VIEW LANE, GARNERVILLE, NY 10923 DUE TO THE 
FAILURE OF THE OWNER AND/OR TENANT AND/OR OCCUPANT OF THE
ABOVE  PREMISES  TO  CORRECT  A  CONDITION  COMPLAINED  OF, 
SPECIFFICALLY  THAT  THE  GRASS  AND/OR  WEEDS  ARE  SIGNIFICANTLY 
OVERGROWN  ON  THE  PROPERTY  CAUSING  A  PUBLIC  NUISANCE.   SAID 
PUBLIC HEARING WILL BE HELD ON MONDAY, JUNE 13, 2016 AT 8:05 P.M. AT 
THE TOWN HALL, ONE ROSMAN ROAD, GARNERVILLE, NEW YORK, AND BE IT 
FURTHER

RESOLVED, THAT THE TOWN CLERK SHALL PUBLISH SAID NOTICE AND 
ALL PERSONS ARE INVITED TO ATTEND AND WILL BE HEARD BY THE BOARD.

SCHEDULE PUBLIC HEARING – TO HEAR ALL COMMENTS AND SUGGESTIONS 
REGARDING THE PROPERTY LOCATED AT 4 CLEARY COURT, 

GARNERVILLE, NY 10923

Councilman Soto offered the following resolution, which was seconded by 
Councilman Cancel, and on roll call unanimously adopted.

257-16 RESOLVED,  THAT  THE  TOWN  BOARD  OF  THE  TOWN  OF 
HAVERSTRAW  PURSUANT TO CHAPTER 127-31 OF THE TOWN CODE OF THE 
TOWN OF HAVERSTRAW DOES  HEREBY SCHEDULE A PUBLIC  HEARING TO 
HEAR  ALL  COMMENTS  AND  SUGGESTIONS  REGARDING  THE  PROPERTY 
LOCATED AT 4 CLEARY COURT, GARNERVILLE, NY 10923 DUE TO THE FAILURE 
OF  THE  OWNER  AND/OR  TENANT  AND/OR  OCCUPANT  OF  THE  ABOVE 
PREMISES  TO  CORRECT  A  CONDITION  COMPLAINED  OF,  SPECIFFICALLY 
THAT THE GRASS AND/OR WEEDS ARE SIGNIFICANTLY OVERGROWN ON THE 
PROPERTY CAUSING A PUBLIC NUISANCE.  SAID PUBLIC HEARING WILL BE 
HELD  ON  MONDAY,  JUNE  13,  2016  AT  8:10  P.M.  AT  THE  TOWN  HALL,  ONE 
ROSMAN ROAD, GARNERVILLE, NEW YORK, AND BE IT FURTHER

RESOLVED, THAT THE TOWN CLERK SHALL PUBLISH SAID NOTICE AND 
ALL PERSONS ARE INVITED TO ATTEND AND WILL BE HEARD BY THE BOARD.

AUTHORIZATION TO PURCHASE POLICE VEHICLES

Councilman Gould offered the following resolution, which was seconded by 
Councilman Soto, and on roll call unanimously adopted.

258-16 RESOLVED,  THAT  BASED  UPON  THE  RECOMMENDATION  OF 
CHARLES MILLER, CHIEF OF POLICE, THE TOWN BOARD OF THE TOWN OF 
HAVERSTRAW DOES HEREBY AUTHORIZE THE PURCHASE OF TWO (2) PATROL 
VEHICLES AND TWO (2) DETECTIVE UNMARKED VEHICLES AT STATE BID, AND 
THE COST OF EACH VEHICLE NOT TO EXCEED $30,000.00. 

ADJOURNMENT OF REGULAR TOWN BOARD MEETING

259-16 A motion was made by Councilman Gamboli, seconded by Councilman Cancel to 
adjourn the Regular Town Board Meeting.

CONVENE TO A MEETING OF THE SANITATION COMMISSION

260-16 A motion was made by Commissioner Cancel, seconded by Commissioner 
Gamboli to convene to a Meeting of the Sanitation Commission.

SANITATION COMMISSION
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The Town Board of the Town of Haverstraw met at a Meeting of The Sanitation Commission of 
the Town of Haverstraw on Monday, May 23, 2016 at 8:30 p.m. in the Meeting Room of the 
Town Hall, One Rosman Road, Garnerville, New York.

The Meeting was opened with the Pledge of Allegiance.

On Roll Call the following members answered to their names:

Chairman Howard T. Phillips, Jr.
Commissioner Isidro Cancel 
Commissioner Vincent J. Gamboli 
Commissioner John J. Gould 
Commissioner Hector L. Soto 

APPROVAL OF LICENSE FOR GARBAGE REMOVAL FOR SUPERIOR WASTE & 
CARTING, INC.

Commissioner Cancel, offered the following resolution, which was seconded by
Commissioner Gamboli, on roll call unanimously adopted.

261-16 RESOLVED, THAT THE SANITATION COMMISSION OF THE TOWN 
OF HAVERSTRAW HEREBY APPROVES THE APPLICATION FOR A LICENSE FOR 
SUPERIOR WASTE & CARTING, INC. OF NYACK, NEW YORK TO EXPIRE ON 
APRIL 30, 2017.

APPROVAL OF LICENSE FOR GARBAGE REMOVAL FOR DONATO MARANGI, 
INC.

Commissioner Soto, offered the following resolution, which was seconded by
Commissioner Gould, on roll call unanimously adopted.

262-16 RESOLVED, THAT THE SANITATION COMMISSION OF THE TOWN 
OF HAVERSTRAW HEREBY APPROVES THE APPLICATION FOR A LICENSE FOR 
DONATO MARANGI,  INC.  OF VALLEY COTTAGE,  NEW YORK TO EXPIRE ON 
APRIL 30, 2017.

APPROVAL  OF  LICENSE  FOR  GARBAGE  REMOVAL  FOR  ADVANCED 
WASTE SYSTEMS, INC.

Commissioner Cancel, offered the following resolution, which was seconded by
Commissioner Gamboli, on roll call unanimously adopted.

263-16 RESOLVED, THAT THE SANITATION COMMISSION OF THE TOWN 
OF HAVERSTRAW HEREBY APPROVES THE APPLICATION FOR A LICENSE FOR 
ADVANCED  WASTE  SYSTEMS,  INC.  OF  VALLEY  COTTAGE,  NEW  YORK  TO 
EXPIRE ON APRIL 30, 2017.

APPROVAL  OF  LICENSE  FOR  GARBAGE  REMOVAL  FOR  COTTAGE 
CARTING INC. DBA MARANGI DISPOSAL

Commissioner Gould, offered the following resolution, which was seconded by
Commissioner Soto, on roll call unanimously adopted.

264-16 RESOLVED, THAT THE SANITATION COMMISSION OF THE TOWN 
OF HAVERSTRAW HEREBY APPROVES THE APPLICATION FOR A LICENSE FOR 
COTTAGE  CARTING,  INC.  DBA MARANGI  DISPOSAL OF VALLEY  COTTAGE, 
NEW YORK TO EXPIRE ON APRIL 30, 2017.

SANITATION COMMISSION
GARNERVILLE, NY
MAY 23, 2016



APPROVAL OF LICENSE  FOR  GARBAGE  REMOVAL FOR  AFFORDABLE 
ENTERPRISES OF WESTCHESTER, INC.

Commissioner Gamboli, offered the following resolution, which was seconded by
Commissioner Cancel, on roll call unanimously adopted.

265-16 RESOLVED, THAT THE SANITATION COMMISSION OF THE TOWN 
OF HAVERSTRAW HEREBY APPROVES THE APPLICATION FOR A LICENSE FOR 
AFFORDABLE ENTERPRISES OF WESTCHESTER, INC. OF CORTLANDT MANOR, 
NEW YORK TO EXPIRE ON APRIL 30, 2017.

ADJOURNMENT OF THE SANITATION COMMISSION MEETING

266-16 On motion by Commissioner Gould, seconded by Commissioner Soto, 
unanimously adopted, the Sanitation Meeting was adjourned.

PUBLIC PARTICIPATION

None

RECONVENED TO REGULAR TOWN BOARD MEETING

267-16 On motion by Councilman Gamboli, seconded by Councilman Cancel the Regular 
Town Board Meeting was reconvened.

TOWN BOARD
GARNERVILLE, NY
MAY 23, 2016



PUBLIC PARTICIPATION

None

ANNOUNCEMENTS

The Village of West Haverstraw Volunteer Hose Co. # 2 held its 101st Anniversary Dinner 
at Town and Country on Saturday, May 21st. Robert (Bobby) LaGrow was recognized for his 
many years of commitment and dedication as Chief of the West Haverstraw Fire Department.  
Also recognized were 40 year member Frank Degroat, and 35 year member Ken Patterson. A 
number of other volunteer firefighters were also acknowledged. Congratulations to all, and thank 
you for your selfless service.

Congratulations to Nicholas Arthur Cooper for receiving the distinguished Eagle Scout 
Award.  His  project  was  at  the  Children  of  Mary  Nursery,  where  he  renovated  one  of  the 
classrooms. The award ceremony was held on Saturday, May 21st at Bowline Point Park.

The Town of Haverstraw would like to congratulate and thank Cub Scout Pack 165 on 
their conservation project. They planted a beautiful 12-foot tree down at Bowline Point Park this 
past Saturday.

The Garner Arts Festival was held on Saturday, May 21st and Sunday, May 22nd. It was a 
great  event  with  live  music,  theater,  exhibitions,  kids’ art  workshops,  regional  student  art 
exhibition, delicious food, and more.

Suez Water hosted the Supervisor’s Challenge at Lake Deforest on Sunday, May, 22nd. 
They also gave customers the opportunity to access beautiful Lake DeForest to go kayaking and 
canoeing.

The Thirteenth North Rockland Youth Police Academy graduation will be on Wednesday, 
May 25th. Congratulations to all the recruits for this outstanding accomplishment.

The Vietnam Veterans are hosting The Memorial Day Watchfire on Sunday, May 29th to 
go thru Monday, May 30th. The ceremony begins on Sunday at 11:00 pm at Bowline Point Park.

Memorial Day Services begin at 9:00 am at Town Hall, and proceed to Calico Hill, the 
Village of Haverstraw World War II Memorial, the Civil War Memorial on Hudson Avenue, and 
end at Mt. Repose with the main ceremony.

The 4th of July Firework celebration is scheduled for Saturday, July 2nd with a rain date of 
Sunday, July 3rd.

On Saturday, June 4th the Historical Society of Rockland County will be offering a bus 
tour of several historic churches in the Town of Haverstraw, including St. Peter’s and St. Mary’s 
Catholic Church, Congregation Sons of Jacob, St. Thomas AME Zion Church, Fairmount Baptist 
Church, Central Presbyterian Church, and St. John’s in the Wilderness Episcopal Church. This 
trip will conclude with lunch at a local restaurant.  For more information, please call the 
Historical Society of Rockland County at 845-634-9629.

Dancing Under the Stars in the Village of West Haverstraw will be held on Friday, June 
3rd outside Babe’s Restaurant on Railroad Avenue.

The 5K Run/Walk is scheduled for Sunday, June 5 th  at 9:00 am at Bowline Point Park. 
Registration starts at 7:00 am. You can also register online at the Town of Haverstraw website. 
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ADJOURNMENT

268-16 Supervisor Howard T.  Phillips,  Jr.  stated that  he would like to  close tonight’s 
meeting in memory of John S. Thompson, Rev. Luigi Grimaldi, Helene Bette Wilner, Michael 
Misantonis, Priscilla A. VanDunk, Cecilia Anne Burghardt, Erich J. Desch, Juan A. Quezada, 
Peter C. Vaccaro, Kenneth McKenna, Margaret Schlegel, Patricia Sheridan, and Alberto Rivera, 
who  recently  passed  away.   A  motion  was  made  by  Councilman  Cancel,  seconded  by 
Councilman Soto, and unanimously adopted and the Town Board Meeting was adjourned.

                                                                                  
KAREN L. BULLEY
Town Clerk


